
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

 MAY, 18, 2016 

 
 
On the 18th day of May, 2016, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, 
Arkansas for its regular monthly meeting and in attendance were Janet Moore, 
Chairperson, Thomas P. Powell, Jr., Steve Smith, Jean Hervey, and Chris 
Palmer.   
 
The Board considered the request of Ray D. Bennett, Happy Hours Wines & 
Spirits, 2100 North Highway 229, Benton, Retail Liquor – New to revise the floor 
plan of the liquor store and after considering all of the facts in the case, the 
Board voted 5-0 to grant the revised floor plan submitted for the retail liquor 
store. 
 
The Board considered the request of Rodney Roberts, The Handle Bar & Grill, 
Inc., 9110 I-30, Little Rock, Retail Beer On Premises for expansion of the 
permitted premises and after considering all of the facts in the case, the Board 
voted 3-2 to grant conditional the expansion of the permitted premises.  The 
permitted outlet has to completely enclose the permitted area behind a fence 
and re-inspection by ABC Enforcement. 
 
The hearing scheduled for Curtis L. Rogers, Big Charlie’s Sports Bar, 315 East 
Harding, Pine Bluff, Private Club – New was cancelled.  The Sheriff withdrew his 
objection to the private club – new application.   
 
The Board considered the application of Keong Suk Son, Cana #3 Super Stop, 
3100 West Roosevelt Road, Little Rock Retail Beer Off Premises – new and after 
considering all of the facts in the case, the Board voted 4-1 to grant the Retail  
Beer Off Premises Permit. 
 
Jamie S. Bennett, Back Door Liquor Store, 105 Mitchell Street, Benton Retail 
Liquor and Beer Off Premises withdrew her appeal of the February 18, 2016, 
Director’s Order of Revocation of the Retail Liquor and Beer Off Premises. 
 
The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions regarding the Violation Resume,  
Private Club Resume, and the Director’s Resume. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting of the alcoholic Beverage Control Board is scheduled for June 
15, 2016. 
 
 
___________________________________           ____________________________________ 
JANET MOORE, CHAIRMAN                       BUD ROBERTS, DIRECTOR 
 
 
  


